
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH ASSEMBLY HELD AT 7.00 PM ON THURSDAY 16TH MARCH 2023 IN ASTON CANTLOW VILLAGE HALL.
Present:
Cllr Nicholson, Chairman, Cllr. Evans, Cllr. Haycock, Cllr. Peacy, Cllr Holmes, District Cllr Forman and four members of the public.

Apologies:
County Cllr. Kerridge  

Chair’s Report:  2022/2023.
It is with great pleasure that I welcome you to our new Parish Council. We are very grateful to Cllr Gill Foreman, District Councillor for the Parish, Cllr Justin Kerridge, the County Councillor for the
Parish and Cllr Ian Shenton, the District Councillor for a neighbouring ward for agreeing to maintain the Parish Council for us, and for doing a superb job.  

I am also very pleased that, following adverts over the past year, Cllr Bill Evans, and Cllr Kevin Haycock, from Aston Cantlow, and Cllr Jon Peacey and Cllr Thom Holmes, from Newnham, joined me, also from Aston Cantlow, in taking over the reins.  Apart from Cllr Bill Evans, who has been a member of the Parish Council for many years in the past, we are all quite new to being Councillors, so please bear with us while we find our feet.

We appreciate the work done by the caretaker councillors, and look forward to serving the parish in the years to come.

District Councillor report:
The budget for the next financial year was passed at full council on 27th February 2023.  The District budget was set at a £5.00 increase over the year.  Finances will be tight and, after retaining all the services, reserves will drop to £3m.

Cllr Forman reminded us that photo id must be provided by anyone wishing to vote at a polling station for the elections on 4th May 2023 and she will not be standing for re-election.  Councillors thanked her for attending and wished her well for the future.
Issues of Particular Local Importance:


No issues were raised. 
Other matters raised by an Elector of the Parish:


There were no matters raised by any Elector of the Parish and the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.35 p.m.
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